February 27, 2003

Dr. Jonathan Raab
Raab Associates
VIA E-MAIL

RE:    Mass. Restructuring Roundtable, February 28, 2003

Dear Jonathan:

Thank you for inviting ISO New England to participate in the Roundtable’s February 28, 2003 meeting examining retail implementation issues of locational pricing in New England.  As you know, this topic is very important to the ISO as it is a critical element of Standard Market Design in New England and essential to an improved competitive wholesale electricity market for the region.  

Needless to say, the Roundtable discussion of LMP is timely, as ISO-NE will be implementing the new wholesale electricity market tomorrow.  Following more than two years of development and testing, ISO is making final preparations to implement SMD this Saturday, March 1, 2003.  Regrettably, those senior managers and subject matter experts who would have otherwise participated in tomorrow’s discussion must be on-site in Holyoke to oversee market activities related to the Day Ahead market and to complete final preparations associated with the cutover from the old market to the new market, which will take place at midnight on Friday.  

Indeed, while the Roundtable is going on, market participants will be finalizing and submitting their supply bids and demand offers to comply with a noon deadline for the very first Day-Ahead Market in New England. By 4:00 PM tomorrow afternoon, we will know the results of this first day-ahead auction, and SMD will be a near reality.  

Earlier this month, ISO New England completed a precursor step to the implementation of SMD by successfully conducting New England’s first FTR auction for the month of March.  By all accounts the auction worked as intended and was in accordance with all market rules.  Initially New England’s FTR auctions will be monthly transitioning to longer-term auctions after approximately seven months.   The bidding period for the April auction will begin on March 11.   

To address any outstanding or unforeseen issues that market participants may encounter in the start-up phase of the new marketplace, ISO New England has augmented its regular Customer Services help desk with a temporary “SMD Solution Center.’  This Center will be opened 24 hours a day and is a place where market participants can report start-up difficulties.  It will remain operational until all start-up issues have been resolved.  
ISO-NE intends to keep New England stakeholders, including the Roundtable,
informed as to the status of SMD implementation in the days ahead. In this regard, we are eager to report on the opening and initial operation of the market at the next Roundtable session scheduled for late March.  In the meantime, we encourage interested parties to logon to the ISO website for the latest information related to SMD implementation (www.iso-ne.com).

As you know, ISO New England is a regular and enthusiastic participant in
Roundtable discussions. We receive significant value both from participating as panelists as well as members of the audience where we have the opportunity to hear first hand of the perspectives of market participants and government officials.  We look forward to actively participating to the continued success of the Roundtable. 


Sincerely,

Carolyn O'Connor
Director of External Affairs


